October 12, 2015 Airport Board Minutes - Airport Flight Service Bldg 2 pm.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Doug Phair.  Present were Patrick Lifto, Paul Grutkowski, Bob Lunde, Chairman Doug Phair,  Mayor Butch Grenz, and Dorothy Willems (secretary).    Absent: Keith Holmlund and Philip Emmons.
Approval of September 14, 2015 and Special Meeting September 28, 2015 minutes: 

· Mayor Butch Grenz made a motion to approve September 14, 2015 minutes. Bob Lunde seconded the motion.  Discussion. Motion carried.  Pat Lifto made a motion to approve Special Meeting September 28, 2015. Mayor Butch Grenz seconded the motion.  Discussion. Motion carried.  
Old  Business
Runway Project Status and Update 
· Craig Canfield was unable to attend but sent a Project Update for review at the meeting.  Status Update is attached to the minutes.  Pat Lifto reported everything going well and should be finishing on time. 
· The Coal Board Funds documents are with Mayor Butch Grenz for his signature.  The Mayor will take care of getting the information signed and returned. 
Capital Improvement Fund Resolution  

        Pat Lifto made a motion to set up Capital Improvement Fund Resolution.  The Resolution Approval is on the agenda for City Council Meeting October 13, 2015 7 PM.  Mayor Butch Grenz seconded the motion.  Discussion: 
· Mayor Butch Grenz indicated the resolution should have the source of income anticipated for the Capital Improvement.  Chairman Doug Phair indicated the gravel sales from the Airport (Prince, Century, and Rosebud County) and the Terminal Rent from Century. 

· The possibility of Century continuing to rent the terminal building after the project was discussed.  Discussion of fair lease to charge if they continued as full time renters included suggestion of $850 to $1000 per month and gas utilities paid (no lower than $850).  Chairman Doug Phair will contact Century.
· Discussion regarding resources available for addition income to help with adding to the Capital Improvement Fund.  Mayor Butch Grenz suggested investigating funds from CDEB for Main Street Business Improvement funds.  The definition for use of these funds is to increase business growth.  Tim Burton should be contacted for other State Revolving Funds available.
· Mayor Butch Grenz advised this would be a good time to ask for higher mil levy since the mil levies are worth more right now.  Another suggestion by the Mayor was to increase fuel price a small amount and put the additional in the Capital Improvement Fund.   Mayor Butch Grenz advises to ask the attorney at the Department Head Meeting what needs to be done to request an increase of mil levy.   He suggested contacting Julie Kurkow for information regarding grants that may be available. 
· Mayor Butch Grenz will take the income information available to the Council at tomorrow evenings meeting and Chairman Doug Phair will attend the meeting to assist.  Motion Carried.  
New Business 
Hanger Site Approval

· Chairman Doug Phair turned meeting control over to Paul Grutkowski to run the meeting due to conflict of interest.  Paul Grutkowski called for a motion to approve Doug Phair’s building a hanger on the designated property approved for new hanger construction.  Bob Lunde made a motion to approve building of Doug Phair hanger in area designated on the attached drawing.   Mayor Butch Grenz seconded the motion.  Discussion:
· The contract will follow the same contract as Dr. Dan Brooks hanger and follow all hanger rules.  A drain field will be installed in front of hanger to prevent standing water with concrete apron.  
· Contractor is Dave Phipps and no cost to the airport.  Discussion as to time limit on complete construction of hangers which  Doug reported he thought it could be finished by end of November. 
· Motion carried. 
Airport Capital Improvement Repairs and Improvements: 

· Doug presented a detailed list of all repairs and improvement needed at the airport with cost associated.  A review of the present financial status from Quick Books from July 1st through October 10th were discussed for available funds.  
· Priorities of projects was discussed at length.  Snow Plow repairs and repairs to the Chevy Jet A Truck are items Pat and Lee are working on right now.  It was decided to give the list to the new manager and have him come up with a list of what he thought he could accomplish with the amount of funds available and review the results with the operating committee. 
· Bob Lunde suggested contacting Tom Burton regarding SE Business Development for possible funds available for enterprise funds for emergency repairs since so many things are in need of repairs after so many years of neglect.  
· Mayor Butch Grenz suggested plastic roofing covering with insulation which would be a cost effective way to repair some of the leaking roofs in the hangers. 
· Contact Rex Phipps regarding 911 Grant Funds to repair Aircraft Radio.
· The board determined starting repairs with the funds received from the rent at the terminal building. 
Business Land Development

· Chairman Doug Phair present a cost estimate and drawing of a possible Business Land Development along with the letter from Craig Canfield advising subdividing would not be necessary but would have to cooperate with Custer County, MDT, and MT department of Environmental Quality for the subdivision review.  This does not include coordination or environmental clearance from the FFA. 
· Discussion regarding electric and gas availabilityand if the board would put it together or if an engineer would be hired.   Pat suggested we start the approval process for the project.   An access road would have to be built. The project would be outside of the Runway Protection Zone. 
· Income charges for the property was discussed and determined to investigate appraisal values to determine a fair lease.  Bob Lunde will check with 1st Interstate for appraisal value of land in that area.  Dorothy Willems will check with Stockman Bank to see if she could get values.   Possible business that may be interested was discussed. 
Committee Reports 

· Finance Committee: 
· Bob Lunde would like to continue investigation regarding bookkeeping being handled outside of the City.  After much discussion regarding options Bob will contact Philip regarding financial rules regarding Municipal Enterprises and rules covering options.  The issue with the employee’s being a city employee with all city benefits and health insurance being able to remain in that status and if the fees from the city can be waived if financials are moved to another location.
Manager’s Report 

Manager’s Report  (Pat Lifto) 
· Approval of Claim Vouchers as presented with repairs and maintenance.   Bob Lunde made a motion to accept the claims as presented.  Pat Lifto seconded the motion. Discussion.  Motion Carried. 
· Pat Lifto reported the wheels are order for the snowplow from the repairs cost okayed from the last meeting and someone will have to be hired to weld the wheels on the snowplow.  
· The sale of the Fuel Truck and Sweeper has not been successful to date.  One suggestion on the fuel truck was to remove the Fuel Meter which would be worth $1500 and sell it separately.  The fuel truck cannot get started.  

Chairman Doug Phair adjourned the meeting.  
